
OPCAT inspection of the weekly countrywide transport of the detainees 
 
 

On 9-10 December 2019, staff members of the National Preventive Mechanism visited the 
Budapest Strict and Medium Security Prison. 

 

 

 
 

The purpose of the visit was to inspect the weekly countrywide transport of the detainees, the 
activity in connection with the weekly countrywide transport and the transport vehicles. The 
members of the delegation examined the transport vehicles and the transport cell block. They made 
interviews with the heads of prison authorities, the members of the staff and the detainees 
transported. 

Members of the delegation included:  

- Gergely Fliegauf, psychologist, Head of Department, head of delegation 

- Krisztina Izsó, senior legal advisor 

- Eszter Gilányi, psychologist, senior legal advisor  

- István Sárközy, senior legal advisor 

- Klaudia Kiss Tóthné, psychologist, senior advisor 
 
The results and conclusions of the inspection will be published in a report by the Commissioner 
for Fundamental Rights as National Preventive Mechanism. 

 


